2020 Yankee Chapter Test Director Report

After a delayed start to the season, the chapter was able to pull off nearly its full slate of clinics and two full test weekends in 2020.  The search for test judges was “frantic” at times with ever changing COVID travel guidelines and so many NAVHDA chapters struggling to fit their tests into an already short season.  Thank you to all of the judges who were able to navigate (in one way or another) the State of Maine’s quarantine and testing requirements as well as their personal schedules in 2020.  Also, many thanks to the countless volunteers at our clinics and tests who worked hard at each event.  We had many new faces volunteering at our events this year and it was great to see.  Without volunteers, NAVHDA doesn’t work.  If you haven’t stepped up, please do.  Everyone has something they can contribute in their own way.
Even with the COVID situation, we were able to honor our agreement with Foggy Ridge Game Birds and ordered/re-sold over 1000 birds again this year for our clinics and tests.  Thanks to the Carter’s for selling birds “a la carte” from their front lawn – and thanks to the dedicated trainers who bought them.  Foggy Ridge was very grateful we were able to honor our commitment for the year.
As we enter 2021, there are still many uncertainties in the world, but the Yankee Chapter board is working hard on planning for the upcoming training season and trust we will be able to make it as good and better than last season.
Look forward to seeing you all soon!

Respectfully submitted,
Rich Gay
Yankee Chapter Test Director


